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From: Jeff Johns <jjohns52006@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, October 23, 2023 10:48 AM
To: Puco ContactOPSB <contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov>
Subject: Kensington Solar Project, Case No: 21-0764-EL-BGN
 
I'm writing to you once again regarding the proposed Kensington Solar Project, Case No: 21-0764-EL-
BGN, still being reviewed. As owner of property immediately adjacent to the proposed development,
I wish to reiterate my previous opposition to this project, echoing the beliefs of the vast majority of
property owners, as well as township trustees, business owners, elected officials and FAKS. I am at a
loss to understand why this proposal has not been rejected by the OPSB per its own guidelines, given
this opposition and the repeated failure of the applicant to abide by the rules and timeline set forth
by you for all projects of this type. It now draws into question the legal standing of a subsequent
(God Forbid) approval of the OPSB, given that it seems the rules have been bent to accommodate
Algonquin (Liberty) Energy specifically.
 
Previously, one of the concerns I voiced was that the applicant could walk away from the project
once completed leaving its future operation and maintenance open-ended. It appears Algonquin
(Liberty) Energy is not even waiting that long and is looking to bail out even now by attempting to
sell of its so-called renewable energy projects to other parties. With such wide-spread and nearly
universal opposition to this project, and the legally questionable actions that have taken place to-
date, I strongly urge the OPSB to terminate this proposed project and return to the residents of
Franklin Township peace-of-mind, knowing their lives will not be further disrupted by the possibility
of such a preposterous industrial development.
 
Any future entities that would foolishly bail Algonquin (Liberty) Energy out of the mess they created
by buying into this proposed project will face the same overwhelming opposition that exists today,
as well as the exposure to legal challenges that would inevitably result. Please end this nonsense and
deny this proposal per the rules set forth by the OPSB, and the oversight responsibilities bestowed
upon you by the State of Ohio.
 
Sincerely,
 
Jeffry A Johns
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